

THE FOREIGN SERVICE OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

DDDEES OFFICIAL COMMUNICATIONS TO

AMERICAN EMBASSY

Madrid, September 5, 1952

Dear Don Gregorio:

It is very good of you to invite me to the inauguration of your "Molino-Museo vivo", which will occur in Valdepeñas on Monday. I do wish that I could be present, but I have a great deal of work to do in Madrid next Monday and Tuesday, before leaving on a trip I have planned for some time to the Feria in Albacete, at the other end of La Mancha, and to Valencia.

I remember so well your telling me about your plans for the museum, and I am delighted that they have been accomplished, and send you my best congratulations on this auspicious occasion.

I am very pleased that you are safely back in Spain, and am eager to see you when you are next in Madrid, to hear all about your visit to the United States. I was so pleased, some weeks ago, to read the fine article about your paintings in The New Yorker, and am sure that you must have had a great success.

abragus at foot wither -

Dorsey Fisher
First Secretary of Embassy
Public Affairs Officer

Sr. D. Gregorio Prieto, Molino "Gregorio Prieto", Valdepeñas, Ciudad Real